Kenai Peninsula Borough

Year 2022 State Capital Improvement Projects

lcapiTAl PRQJECT: KPBSD District Office and School Relocation

Funding Recipient: Kenai Peninsula Borough
Project Name: KPBSD District Office and School Relocation

Detailed Project Description and Justification:

The Kenai Peninsula Borough is seeking $14,500,000 to relocate the KPBSD district administration building from the Navarre Borough
Administration building to the old Soldotna Prep School Building. This will allow the Borough to address the over crowding issues in the
Borough building, improve air quality and employee spacing.

Background

The Kenai Peninsula Borough and School District work together to establish priorities for the Capital improvement projects. The old
Soldotna Prep School Building has been vacant but is still is a viable structure that needs to be used for educational purposes. A minor
remodel is required to accommodate the relocation of District Office Personnel, River City Academy, Connections School, and Soldotna
Monitory charter schools to the site as well. The space will also provide for Community Schools Adult Basic Education and a more
efficient Professional development for the district.

Justification

The Borough Administration Building is currently overcrowded, and relocation of the School District administration will alleviate the
situation and provide a better work environment for both the Borough and district employees. This will also address the overcrowding
at Skyview Middle School, and connections and prepare the way for the replacement of a smaller (consolidated) Soldotna Elementary
School facility.

In 2019 the Soldotna Preparatory School was surplused due to low enrolment and consolidation of School District Program services.
The currently vacant Soldotna Prep building is a durable structure that includes recent roof and boiler replacement and retains much of
its useful life. In August 2020 the Borough and the School District hired a professional Architectural and Engineering team to confirm
the buildings viability for future use and alternatives for repurposing

The Kenai Peninsula Borough is currently expending approximately $300,000.00 annually to maintain and preserve the Soldotna
Preparatory School Facility. The facility is currently under used and this repurposing project would address multiple School District,
Borough and community issues while make the building operational cost expenditures much more effectively applied. The project will
also serve to address both Borough and School district needs without expanding Borough infrastructure and thus creating more
efficiencies in facility use.

Methodology

Should funding be made available the Kenai Peninsula Borough would immediately faunch a design and construction project to
renovate the Old Soldotna Preparatory School Facility. Based on the already completed feasibility study design work would commence
as soon as funding is available in 2022 with a construction renovation project beginning in early 2023. The completion of this project will
address a critical Borough and School District need for decades to come.

Funding Requested: S 14,500,000.00 Election District: Senate:
Total Project Cost: S 14,500,000.00 House:
Local Match (if any): S

CONTACT INFORMATION
Name, Title: John Hedges, Purchasing & Contracting Director Phone: 1(907) 262-2037
Address: 47140 E Poppy Ln Fax:

City, State Zip: ~ Soldotna AK, 99669 E-mail: jhedges@kpb.us









